Cheltenham Association Football League – Club Meeting 10/8/2011
Minutes of the club meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham – commencing 7.00pm
1. Welcome
Gordon Cook – Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Presentation made to  Jim Harding (Referee) who is retiring from officiating on the Cheltenham League where he first started in 1966. Jim actually started refereeing in 1948. Jim thanked the clubs and the management committee for the presentation and regaled some of his experiences during his refereeing career. He will be continuing with Youth football and other duties and will keep an eye out for Cheltenham League news. Jim then presented his wife with a bouquet of flowers for putting up with all the years of his Refereeing activity. 
2.Apologies

Dennis Barrett (Patron), John Crowther, Ben Hill
3.Presentation by Scott Milne – Football Development Officer, GFA,  on the new Match Based Discipline System for Season 2011-2012
Scott went through his presentation and then conducted a question and answer session.  Further help will be available from the GFA or through the League’s General Secretary. Much more importance on the role of the Club Secretary and indeed the players as well. This will be an interesting time and there will no doubt be hurdles to overcome along the way. 
4.General Secretary Report
Gloucestershire Echo will be putting much more focus on the League this coming season and are seeking match reports from Clubs. These details have been advertised in the paper including a guide as to the format of such reports. Clubs are encouraged to provide this feedback and if you need any assistance contact either the League Secretary or Ben Hill.

Sponsors – Pleased to announce that Bristol Street Motors Cheltenham are the League’s new main sponsor for the next 3 seasons. This is a major coup for the League to get such a big company on board and the League Secretary will be looking at how incentives are offered to Clubs and Referees to benefit from this association. Bristol Street Motors will also be offering deals and other offers, so please take advantage of this relationship and indeed mention the League in any contact with Bristol Street. 

The GMB Union are the new Sponsors of the Charities Competition which will aid our goal to maintain a healthy yearly donation to our 4 chosen charities. 
Otium Gym at the Thistle Cheltenham will continue the partnership with us whereby they offer 2 weeks free membership to our Divisional leaders on a monthly basis with each Division taking a turn each month. They will also offer our leading referee a months free membership with a different nomination each month. 

Macron Sports have also partnered with the League and will donate match balls for our Charities Finals. Macron are happy to talk to all of our clubs and offer extremely competitive deals on kit and equipment as they already do with some of our clubs. 

Admin – Various items of stationary will have been made available for collection. It is important especially that new clubs are fully aware of their duties in regards to the various forms and result cards that have to be filled in. If in any doubt, please ask the League Secretary. 

Handbooks – available for collection at the back of the room. Please point out any errors to the League Secretary. The website will then be updated with the changes. The Management Committee is going to look at the future of the handbook during the course of the season and will discuss any ideas with clubs. 

New Clubs – Ground inspections still have to be carried out, but it was felt that this was best when goalposts were up and pitches marked out. League Secretary will contact clubs in due course to undertake this duty.  
Sadly we have lost both Endsleigh and just this week Siddington from Division 1 of the League. As advised to Club Secretaries prior to this meeting, an EGM is now required to resolve the issues following the withdrawal of both clubs. Rather than coming back in 7 days to resolve this, Club reps voted unanimously to hold this EGM now. 

EGM details as follows:

Siddington and Endsleigh's withdrawal leaves us with 12 clubs in our
Top Division.
This leaves us with a major problem in that Endsleigh and Siddington
will not be deemed to be relegated clubs as they
have pulled out prior to the commencement of the season.

The real scenario is that we could get a club promoted to the Northern
Senior League, reducing us to 11 clubs, we still have
to relegate 2 clubs to Division 2, leaving us with 9 clubs in our Top Division.
That means, we would have to consider moving at least 5 clubs up to
Division 1 from Division 2.

The result would obviously cascade down our Divisions, and our top
Divisions would obviously not be as strong as a result.
This would have a knock-on affect to our County Cups whereby we had a
very strong representation last season.

The League Management Committee hereby propose moving Gloucester Elmleaze up to Division 1 and having 13 teams in both Division 1 and 2 for next season.

A quick resolution will enable the fixutres to be quickly re-jigged to
cause minimal fuss and work for those officiers/clubs involved.
There was a counter proposal from the floor to be considered as well. 
Vice Chairman of Winchcome Town made the proposal that Winchcome Town are re-instated to Division 1 that they were relegated from at the end of last season.  League Secretary responded by quoting League Rule 12, Section B whereby automatic promotion and relegation shall be applied to the first two and last two teams in each division. On hearing this, Winchcombe Town withdrew their proposal. 

The League Management proposal was duly voted in with just 1 club voting against. 

Questions from the floor to the League Secretary:

Real Whaddon raised the query regarding Priors Farm pitch being prepared to GNSL standards for the new season as currently it has not. Unfortunately the officer at CBC Peter Base who agreed to this suffered a heart attack earlier in the summer which eventually led to him requiring a Triple Bypass Operation. (He is now recovering well) League Secretary took an action to take this up with CBC and ensure they address this issue. 

Priors FC also raised this issue and also asked if CBC could be approached to open up the upstairs in the changing complex so teas and refreshments could be served on match days. League Secretary took an action to investigate this with CBC.
5.Registrations Report – Phil Tustain reminded clubs that 11 signing on forms per team have to be with him by the 24th August. 
Signing on players pitchside – Paperwork now has to be with Phil in 5 days vice 2 days. 
6.Treasurer Report – Matt Neave reported that invoices have been issued and clubs have to settle these by 24th August. Matt also made a plea to clubs that if they have not been issued with an invoice to get back to him. Various email addresses for club secretaries have changed and some emails containing invoices could have gone astray. 
7.Fixtures Report – John Hunt reported that fixtures have been sent to club secretaries and the date that clubs have to confirm their fixtures has now passed. Clubs who have not confirmed will now be fined accordingly. 
Any clubs that pull out of the league after 24th August will be deemed as relegated. 

All fixtures are now on full-time, club secretaries need to check their email addresses are correct and report back if not. 

The County Cup for some clubs will take place on the 3rd September, so some fixture changes will be required. 

This season the League will have a more stringent approach to clubs seeking postponements. It was felt that late requests for Weddings which would have been planned many months ago were unacceptable. 
8.Referees Report – Carl Williams reported that there are 51 referees registered but the League was still short as not all of these officials would be available every week. 
There will be a slight change to Referee allocation for the new season. Divisions 1 and 2 will automatically get a Referee. Each week the others Divisions will take turns to be allocated a Referee if the League is short. E.G. Week 1 Division 3 will be first allocated, Week2 Division 4 will be first allocated, Week3 Division 5 will be first allocated, Week 4 Division 6 will be first allocated. Then it will start over again as this is felt a much fairer way of allocating Referees. 

It will be restated to Referees that cautions and sending offs must go into the GFA. This will have added importance with the new match based discipline procedure as highlighted earlier in the GFA presentation. All appointments have been done for August and September, although there will be some changes due to the clubs who have withdrawn from the league. 

Clubs then had the opportunity to put questions to the Referees’ Secretary:

Bredon reported at on some occasions referees just did not turn up. Referees Secretary advised clubs to contact the Referee appointed and if they were unable to contact him to talk to the Referees Secretary himself who would make sure contact could be made. 

Referees Secretaries phone number is in the handbook. 

Kings reported that his son in law’s number is not in the handbook. Referees’ Sectary advised him to email him and he will resolve this issue. 

Kings asked what was the position on Female Referees’ on the League. Referees’ Secretary reported that he would be delighted to have any qualified official officiated on League matches and encouraged anyone interested to get in touch with him. 

Priors reported that they only had an official Referee 6 times last season. He wondered how he went about doing an official Referees’ course. Referees’ Secretary said he would give him all the details after the meeting. 
9.Any Other Business 
Gordon Cook stated to clubs that now the League Secretary has completed his first season and is more experienced in League matters, all contact regarding general business should now come through the League Secretary. Any problem contacting any of the other officers should also be reported to the League Secretary who will undertake to resolve any issue. 

The Chairman closed the meeting by once again thanking everybody for attending and wishing them a successful season for 2011-2012. 

